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Notes from Principal Scott 
Dear Families of Hartley,  
 
Before we know it, we’ll be looking back saying, “Where did the time go?” The school year seems 
to flying by. In the meantime, we have plenty more teaching and learning and fun in store for 
everyone! 
  
Please join me in congratulating this year’s School Related Employee of the Year; our very own 
school nurse, Ms. Rosemary Newbern. We are so very proud of all that she contributes to the 
success of our school community.  
 
In the fall, our School Advisory Committee along with our faculty approved our annual School 
Improvement Plan. Every year, based on various data we identify goals in reading, mathematics 
and social emotional learning designed to enable us to maximize our instructional program and 
increase student achievement. If you would like to review our plan it is available on our school’s 
webpage.    
 
Big thanks to everyone for your support of Jump Rope for Heart. Our event was quite a success. 
Once we know the total amount of money raised we will let you know.  
 
Lastly, we hope that everyone will join us this Friday for our winter dance and raffle. For 
information about raffle tickets, refreshment donations and volunteering see the last two pages 
of this newsletter. As always, thanks for all you do for the success of our school community!  
 
     

Hartley Parents &Visitors: You must be an approved volunteer to come into school.  You can no longer 

sign-in as a visitor.  You must be an approved volunteer or an approved vendor. 

 

If you would like to visit your child at school during lunch, attend a field trip, and/or volunteer at 

school, please fill out the volunteer application on the following website: 

https://knt3.keepntrack.com/HTML/KnTOnlineVolunteerApplication.html?db=stjohns&version=3.16.1-

20160701  

   

Once your application has been cleared through the school district and St. Johns County Sherriff’s office, it 

will be valid for three years.  You will not need to fill out another application in the future, just let us know 

you need to be renewed.  Your volunteer status, once cleared, will allow you to sign in at all St. Johns County 

Schools. 

    

 

* School Hours: 8:30 am – 2:50 pm   *Office Hours: 8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

*Wednesdays Early Release 1:50 pm 

*To Report an Absence:  Mrs. Robin Kelley 904-547-8384 
 

 



 

  

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

S.A.F.E.  

Student Council collected items for our local S.A.F.E. centers and dropped them 

off to the very thankful members and animals that make such a difference in the 

community. Thank you to all who were able to donate items to this worthy 

cause. Some of our Student Council members also went over to the S.A.F.E. Pet 

Rescue center and walked dogs while making a last delivery to S.A.F.E. A very 

big thank you to all who were involved in this project!  

Candy Grams 

Our school really showed how much “Heart” that Hartley has this past 

Valentine’s Day. Student Council was busy on the stage collecting money, 

helping students write out their messages, and attaching a treat to each one. 

Then, they delivered the bags full of Candy Grams to each class. The best part of 

it all was seeing the smiles on the children’s faces as they worked together on 

this project of friendship and love. Candy Grams were certainly a success!  

 

 

HOUR OF CODE 

The Hour of Code Club for grades 3-5 will begin Wednesday afternoons from 2:00-

3:30.  
It is scheduled to run for 8 sessions. 

 
The registration fee will be $24.00 and the first session will begin February 28th. A 

flyer with more details will go home later this week. If you have any questions 
please contact. Our mega-lab instructor,  

Mrs. Bettina Branton at Bettina.Branton@stjohns.k12.fl.us  
  

 

 

Hartley needs volunteers for the upcoming FSA and i-Ready 

testing as proctors in classrooms.  

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/70A054EABA82DA46-testing2 

Once you have signed up, if you are not already a volunteer and 

have school access, someone will contact you.  



 

 

  

Winning Class: Mrs. Pryor’s First grade with 728 box tops 

 

Honorable Mention: Mrs. Paul’s Fourth grade with 603 box tops 

Hartley Hawks Total # of Box Tops in 4 weeks: over 5,000 

 

Please continue to clip and collect box tops.  Our plan is to have one more contest in April. 

Box Tops really add up! We are looking at another check for over $500!! That will put us 

over $2,500 just this year. 

We also collect Tyson project A+ labels. We receive .24 cents for each label.   

 

Calendar of Events  

 

February 19 -21      Raffle ticket pre-sale for Winter Dance 

February 21            5th Gr. Field Study – Mrs. Rawitt's class 

February 22            Basketball vs Webster at Gamble 

February 23            PTO sponsored Winter Dance 

                                   @7:00pm-9:00pm 

February 27            3rd grade field study 

March 2                  Character Counts Assembly 

March 3                  Post-season basketball tournament  

                                    @ Menendez HS 

March 6                  4th and 5th grade FSA Writing;   

                                    @ 8:45am-11:15am 

                               SAC meeting @ 3:15 

March 7                  5th Gr. Field Study: Mrs. Hudson's class 

March 9                  4th Grade Field Study 

March 13                2018-2019 Kindergarten Registration 

                                    @ 9:00-1:00pm 

March 14                5th grade Field Study – Ms. Hayes’ class 

March 15                1st Grade Field Study – St. Augustine Aquarium 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RESPECT  

  

KINDERGARTEN     THIRD GRADE 

Noelle Cook       Kassie Cooper   

Londin Evans-Baker     Brayden Gooden   

Marlo Famiglietti      Shayla Lopez  

Patrick Halloran      Elle Mason    

Elijah Petty       Nala Redd 

         Lachlan Stewart 

                      Kira Vildanova  

          

          FIRST GRADE      FOURTH GRADE 
Coen Collorafice      Vanessa Conigliaro 

Grace Durden      Emma Fischer 

Adam Lopez      Noble Fissehaye 

Jackson Marston      Kayla Gallegos 

Riley Stebbins      Hannah MacFarlane 

Darla Weging      Elena Manaute 

Vika Whetstone      Arianna Petrocine 

        

SECOND GRADE     FIFTH GRADE 
Abby Cavicchio      Ahmad Barakzoy 

Ellie Hunsicker      Reed Carroll 

Jackie Kelly       Riley Chance 

Aaliyah Pearson      Jordyn Erb 

Kari Tate       Jaylynn Mendoza 

         Eden Rowland 

         Jared Souza 

         Rhiannon Thompson 
        
      
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
  

 Cold and Flu season is upon us. Parents, if your child has a fever of 100.0 or greater, please keep 
them home.  They may return to school when they have been fever free for 24 hours without the 
assistance of medication such as Tylenol or Advil. 
     Also, as a reminder, please check your child regularly for head lice. If you find your child to have 
lice, please inform the school so we may check all the children in class and treat the room. 
 
 Thank you so much, 
 Nurse Rosemary         
   904-547-8389 
 

 
Nurse Newbern 



 

 

BUSINESS PARTNERS 

We cannot express enough how appreciative we are for our business 
partners. 

Ancient City Gymnastics 

Ancient City Tile 

Atlantic Ecological Services  

Awaken City Church 

Battery Distributors 

Beachside Entertainment 

Blessings in a Backpack 

Carrabbas 

Bill Miller of Caldwell Banker 

CPR Computers 

Earth Wind and Fire Restoration 

Grace Contracting  

John Lawrence of Watson Realty 

Old City Subs 

FM Medical 

Saint Augustine Dance Conservatory 

Saint Augustine Music  

Stacey Scanlan of Berkshire Hathaway 

Scott Accounting 

Seaside Children’s Dentistry 

Shores United Methodist Church* 

 

Easter Bunny, Brunch & Egg Hunt 

The Easter Bunny is coming to St. Augustine at Shores United Methodist Church, Saturday, March 31!  

Your family’s special morning with the Easter Bunny features a Continental Buffet and an Easter egg 

hunt. The Easter Bunny will be available for pictures following the egg hunt. The brunch buffet is free for 

the entire family and starts at 10:30 a.m. and the Easter egg hunt begins at 11:00 a.m. with children ages 

11 and under welcome to join.  In addition to a delicious Brunch, the morning includes children watching 

an Easter video and Easter stories read to them! There will be prizes and goodies for all children who 

attend. 
Shores United Methodist Church is located at 724 Shores Blvd, between the Shores Golf Course and 

Hartley Elementary.  For more information, call 797-4416 or visit www.shoresumc.or  



  

 

Kindergarten Registration for 2018-2019 School Year 

 

The St. Johns County School District (SJCSD) will hold early registration for children 

entering kindergarten for the 2018-2019 school year. 

 

Tuesday, March 13     9:00 AM – 1:00 PM         Wednesday April 4     1:00 PM- 5:00 PM 

Tuesday, March 20     9:00 AM – 1:00 PM         Wednesday April 11   1:00 PM- 5:00 PM 

To be eligible for public kindergarten in the SJCSD, children must be 5 years old on or 

before September 1 and must reside in St. Johns County. 

 

Parents must register children at the school where they are zoned for the 2018-2019 

school year. To find your school, enter your street address on the Attendance Zone Locator 

at www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/zoning/. Students zoned for the new K - 8 School “KK” will need 

to register at Allen D. Nease High School, located at 10550 Ray Rd., Ponte Vedra and 

students zoned for the new K- 8 School “LL” will need to register at the Aberdeen 

Community Center, located at 110 Flower of Scotland Ave., St. Johns.  

 

For additional information on registration and zoning, visit 

www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/student/enrollment/ or contact the Student Services Department at 

547-7598. 

 

Requirements for registration: 

 Birth certificate/Guardianship Documents 
 Documentation of a health examination performed on or after August 11, 2017 
 Proof of completed required immunizations on Form DH680 
 Proof of residence per the Residency and Guardianship Policy located at 

www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/student/residency/  

 

  

 

 



 

SUMMER MARINE SCIENCE PROGRAM    

 

Parents, 

Applications for the summer Marine Science Program were passed out at all 

schools during the week of February 12th.  Applications were due back to science 

teachers by February 28th .  Applications can still be downloaded at any time from 

the website prior to April 15th  at http://www-grms.stjohns.k12.fl.us/ and click on 

the Marine Science link.  The link also will have a complete day by day curriculum 

for each grade level, parent information, and a video from last year’s program.   

 

This summer program is available to all students currently in grades five through 

seven and has been sponsored by the school district since 1982.  Three eight day 

sessions are held at Gamble Rogers Middle  School with bus transportation 

provided.  The dates for the three sessions this summer will be May 29th  through 

June 7th, June 11th   through June 21st , and June 25th through July 6th.  Small 

classes of 12-14 students are separated by grade level.  All instructors in the 

program are St. Johns County School District teachers. 

 

The Marine Science Program is a carefully designed experience for responsible 

students who are interested in learning about our local marine 

environments.  Learning is “hands on” in the field with students kayaking, 

canoeing, boating, hiking, snorkeling, sailing, windsurfing, surfing, SUP, (stand up 

paddleboarding), etc.  Specific grade level activities and curriculum are attached 

to the applications and are also available from the website. 

 

More information about the program can be had by emailing 

marinescience@stjohns.k12.fl.us . 

 



 

Winter Wonderland  

Family Dance  

Advanced Raffle Ticket Purchases 

 

Student(s) Name and Grade: __________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________ 

 

Total # attending: _________      Contact information: ____________________ 
         E-mail /Telephone number 

 

Advanced Raffle Ticket Purchases: 
(Tickets will be sold at the door for $1 a ticket the night of the dance.) 

Advanced ticket discount-  

25 tickets/$20, 40 /$35, 60 /$50, 75 /$65, 100 /$80, 120/$100 

 

Number of Tickets: _________  Total Payment Due: $________ 

 

Payment using-    Cash:________ Check:________ Hartley PTO PayPal:________ 

             PTOhartley@gmail.com 

 

Return this form and payment to your student’s teacher by 

Wednesday, February 21st. 

Please make checks payable to WD Hartley PTO.  If you paid using 

our PayPal account, make sure you share your e-mail address above 

so we can verify payment.  Please direct any questions to your       

WD Hartley PTO at PTOHartley@gmail.com 

Raffle tickets will be available for pick up at the dance. 

 



 

WINTER DANCE: We need your assistance!  

 

 

Refreshments at the winter dance will be available at no 
cost and on a first come first serve basis. We need your 
help with donations in order to supply refreshments.   

Here is the Sign Up Genius link for snacks!    

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/70A054EABA82DA46-
winter 

  

  

Sign up genius link for volunteers for working the food 
table and cleanup      

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/70A054EABA82DA46-
winter1 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


